
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF EASTON, MARYLAND

TheSPARK
The world’s first Rotary Club in a town of less than 10,000 

September 2020

www.eastonrotary.org

99!
September 1, 2020 marks the 99th birthday of The Rotary Club of Easton, Maryland– a rare accomplishment 
for any organization. It has been a faithful servant to the citizens of Talbot County and has endeavored to 
identify the best and brightest members regardless of race, gender, creed, or color to fulfill its mission of 
“Service above Self.” We have been successful because of the dedication and hard work of our members, year 
after year without fail. As we hurtle toward our centennial, it should be clear to everyone that no catastrophe 
has swayed us from our mission– not war, nor Depression– not even the invisible enemy of COVID-19. Read 
on to see some of our history and the exciting groundbreaking of the new Rotary Centennial Flags for Heroes 
Flag Court in Idelewild Park adjacent to the Rotary Pavilion. On this page is an article from our very first year 
of 1921 showing our commitment to education. It’s echoed on page 8 of this issue and in our 2022-2023 
President, Dr. Kelly Griffith, Superintendent of Talbot County Public Schools.



HISTORIC FIRST

THE ROTARY CLUB OF EASTON ADMITS FIRST WOMEN MEMBERS

September 20, 1989, was an historic day for The Rotary Club of Easton. With no requirement 
from Rotary International to do so, and with no pressure coming from any external or internal 
forces, our club proactively admitted its first women members. Only eleven years later, Easton 
Rotary had its first female president, Shari McCord. See the next page for Shari’s story and more!



Shari McCord was Easton Rotary’s President for the 2001-2002 Rotary year, and it’s important to note 
that Past Secretary Susan Coulston received the Rotarian of the year Award (now the Donald E. Osburn
Club Service Award)  at Change of Officers night that year. Susan has an enviable record of service and 
attendance. In fact she has 29 years of perfect attendance and rivals Jacques Baker for her commitment 
to makeups! Shari, Susan, and the many other women members and leaders of our club have helped us 
in our century-long journey of “Service above Self.”



With women playing such an important role in The Rotary Club of Easton’s 100-year mission of 
“Service above Self,” your editor thought it might be appropriate to recognize another centennial–
that of the ratification of the 19th Amendment to the Constitution, giving women the right to 
vote. The original resolution was passed by Congress on June 4, 1919 (see below) and was ratified 
on August 18, 1920. That time period of the late 1800’s and early 1900’s brought significant and 
meaningful advancement to the United States and the world. Electricity, telephone, radio, the 
automobile, aviation, and countless other ideas became a normal part of the fabric of everyday 
life, allowing citizens to explore a brave, new world.  See the next page for a personal family story 
of one of the first generation of women who seized the opportunity the 19th Amendment created.



This year marked what would have been your editor’s grandmother’s 122nd birthday. Mary Stuart Brugh
was born on August 5, 1898, and her life spanned a time of unprecedented growth and technological 
change and some of the most challenging world events. In 1920, the 19th Amendment to the U.S. 
Constitution was ratified, and only 30 years later, she made her contribution to women’s rights. Your 
editor’s daughter, Lynn Brugh Hatcher, captured this in her essay for “Women in Leadership” at the 
Eisenhower Institute at Gettysburg College. Entitled “Mrs. Mary Stuart Brugh—Igniting the Flame,” it 
read in part:

I am proud to say that my great-grandmother, Mrs. Mary Stuart Brugh, was one of the few who ignited the flame on 
equal equality for women’s rights in America.  Running for the Maryland House of Delegates in 1950, she surpassed 
social boundaries that had been set in place since the beginning of time.  Mrs. Mary Stuart Brugh lived in 
Hagerstown, MD, and at one point in her campaign for office, a few women were quoted in Hagerstown’s Daily 
Mail saying, “in Washington County it is only fair and just to have one woman representative in our State legislative 
body, not to usurp man’s power, but to express the woman’s point of view.” With an even temperament and a 
powerful will, she was the first woman who had won a nomination for any office in her county.  Coupled 
with her strong work ethic, my great-grandmother continued to provide her three children with selfless devotion.  It 
was devotion in every sense of the word, and it remained firm until the day she died.  Another woman spoke of my 
great-grandmother, remarking, “I am voting for Mary Brugh not only because she is a woman but also because she is 
a homemaker and a mother.”



FROM THE PORCH

With President John

Rotarians,

Well, summer came and went and now we will turn the corner on fall. 

I am disappointed that we had to postpone our annual golf tournament, but the Board and Golf 
Committee felt it best.  We will now reload and plan this event in the spring of 2021.   Anyone 
interested in becoming part of the golf committee please contact Ron Flohr and/or Pat Fitzgerald. 

We have not given up on modified meetings while we still continue our Zoom broadcast.  Outside has 
been too hot, and inside we are still dealing with COVID-19 restrictions.  Stay tuned for updates.  

Our groundbreaking ceremony for the Rotary Centennial Flags for Heroes Flag Court at Idlewild Park 
was a beautiful ceremony. It shows what a great relationship we have with our town and its officials.  It’s 
hard to believe that the Centennial Committee has been working on projects and events for our 100th

year for 2 years.  

With the Waterfowl Festival postponed this fall, we will turn our attention our annual dictionary 
program and the fall food drive. 

August is the layback month so that’s all I have to report.  

One last thing—let’s all reach out to members once a week and see how they are.  It means a lot. 

That’s all from the porch.

John Flohr



In 1934, we were a mere child of 13, but we already were showing our commitment to 
“Service above Self!”



Easton Rotarian, Program Chair, & TCPS Superintendent, Kelly Griffith, will be glad to know that 
The Rotary Club of Easton has always been a supporter of our great educators!



Do you recognize this location or any of the “young fellers” in the photos? Email your editor at 
hersheyhatcher@yahoo.com with you answers. What year might this have been? 

Jack Wheatley

This is a big week for Jack Wheatley on his road to 
recovery from acute myeloid leukemia. Please keep him, 
Richie, and the whole Wheatley family in your thoughts 
and prayers. 

The significant Easton Rotary date of September 1st is 
even more significant for Jack– it’s his stem cell 
transplant day. September 2nd is his 23rd birthday. Going 
forward, and when this is all over, Jack will have two back-
to-back birthdays, and how grateful he will be for both!

God bless you, Jack. All of us love you!

mailto:hersheyhatcher@yahoo.com


GROUNDBREAKING!
Thursday, August 27, 2020

What a great day at Idlewild Park for the groundbreaking of the new Rotary Centennial Flags for Heroes 
Flag Court immediately adjacent to the Rotary Pavilion! This new flag court will be a gift to the Town of 
Easton from The Rotary Club of Easton on the occasion of the club’s centennial on September 1, 2021. It 
will consist of a new yardarm-style floodlit flagpole that will fly three flags, a large brick courtyard flanked 
by benches, a display honoring the first 100 presidents of Easton Rotary, space for the next 100 presidents, 
and an interpretive plaque explaining the club’s history. Many thanks to everyone from the Town of 
Easton, Talbot County, and Easton Rotary for participating and making it a meaningful and fun 
ceremony. All of us in The Rotary Club of Easton are grateful to live in this wonderful community and are 
proud to have served it for nearly a century. We look forward to the next 100 years of “Service above Self” 
and to celebrating this milestone accomplishment throughout the upcoming year! Much more to come!



SPARK FLASHBACK! The March 1983 issue of The Spark is on this page and next– John Jessup & 
Frank O’Connor were editors (Frank was your editor’s original sponsor). Dig those crazy youngsters! 
Jacques Baker & Lou Satchell are still members, and Joe Anthony is still Jack Anthony’s twin brother and 
Jed & David's uncle, although they may never admit that in public!





September
Birthdays

03 Scott Patterson
07 Kelly Griffith
16 Megan Miller
22 Blenda Armistead
29 Lisa Felts

September THE ROTARY CLUB of Easton, MD
P.O. Box 1444, Easton, MD  21601
District No 7630  - Chartered 1921

Meets Thursday at 12:15 P.M.
Scossa Restaurant

8 N. Washington Street, Easton, MD
2020-2021 Cub Officers

President ………………….…………… John Flohr
President-Elect …………….……..…… Reza Jafari
President-Elect Nominee ……… Kelly Griffith
Immediate Past President……….Pat Fitzgerald
Secretary …………….……..…… George Hatcher
Assistant Secretary ……….……...… Mike Jacobs
Treasurer ……………..….… Andrew Walsworth

Directors
Club Service …………….…….…. Megan Miller
Personnel Service ……………… Terri Charest
Community Service ………. Rosemary Fasolo
International Service …..…….. Patti Campen
Vocational Service ………….... Casey Baynard
Youth & Community Fund ...Steve Shearer

02 Andrew Walsworth/Deena Kilmon
04 Buck Duncan/Josh Deutsch
07 Closed
09 Brad Watts/Derek White
11 David Lee/Richie Wheatley
14 Barc Upchurch/Mike Kopen
16 Peter Dietz/Bill Skelton
18 Albert Pritchett/Marc Alderfer
21 Dana Newman/Steve Shearer
23 David Anthony/Jed Anthony
25 Caron James/Connie Loveland
28 David Fike/Curry Wilford
30 Tracey Johns/Liz Connelly

September Zoom 
Meetings

03 – Joe Gamble Sheriff, 
Talbot Co – Talbot Purple

10 – Robert Nakagawa 
Delmarva Boy Scouts

17 – Katie Sevon Talbot 
Family Network

24 – John Horner Easton 
Utilities

September
Anniversaries

01 – Tom Hill - 52
20 – George Hatcher - 31
28 – Connie Loveland - 15
02 – Scott Kane - 5
05 – Susan John - 1
05 – JB Spear - 1

Spark Editor – George A. Hatcher, Jr.

Invocation Leaders

03 – George Hatcher
10 – Al Silverstein
17 – Fran Jenkins
24 – Steve Shearer

Each issue of The Spark is in honor of 
Past-President Richie Wheatley for his 
vision as President and for resuming this 
significant publication when it seemed as if 
it were lost forever.


